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April 17, 2018 

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
City of Long Beach 
California 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an amendment to Contract 
No. 33801 with Califa Group, of San Mateo, CA, a California non-profit 
corporation, to increase the current scope of work for purchasing, furnishing and 
delivering high-speed data communication services, and increase the contract 
amount to $252,000 annually; and, authorize the City Manager, or designee, to 
execute future amendments. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

On March 24, 2015, the City Council authorized the City Manager to execute Contract 
No. 33801 with Califa Group, for the Purchasing, furnishing and delivering of high-speed 
data communication services for the Library Services Department, in an annual contract 
amount not to exceed $252,000, for a period of three years with the option to renew for 
two additional years. The partnership with Califa Group was established to enhance the 
patron and staff computing experience at all library locations and to increase bandwidth 
to support future needs and activities. 

On June 14, 2016, the City Council approved an amendment to Contract No. 33801 
reducing the scope of services and decreasing the contract amount from $252,000 to 
$202,000. 

City Council approval is now requested to amend the City's contract with Califa Group to 
install a high-speed connection (circuit) for the link at Bret Harte Library. The high-speed 
circuit for this library branch is not available via the City's local area network. The total 
not to exceed amount of $252,000 provides flexibility for future amendments, yet still stays 
within the original amount approved by theCity Council. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Webber on March 26, 2018 
and by Budget Management Officer Rhutu Amin Gharib on March 29, 2018. 
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

City Council action is requested on April 17, 2018, to ensure the amended contract is in 
place expeditiously. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The estimated annual contract costs, including subsequent amendments, will not exceed 
$252,000 annually. Sufficient funds are budgeted in the General Services Fund (IS 385) 
in the Technology and Innovation Department (Tl). There is no local job impact 
associated with this recommendation. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

effe-
LEA ERIKSEN 
INTERIM DIRECTOR OF TECHNOLOGY AND INNOVATION 

~ 
GLENDA WILLIAMS 
DIRECTOR OF LIBRARY SERVICES 
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APPROVED: 

~LJ~ 
PATRICK H. WEST 
CITY MANAGER 




